



Dam(s) Update

August

- On-going coordination with permit agencies
- Met with City to discuss implications of Dam Safety meeting on July 31, 2020
- Met with FEMA regarding eligibility for PLD and NLD. FEMA determined that NCDOT and the City can both have eligible projects at these location, but cannot duplicate efforts.
- Completed SOW for PLD and NLD and submitted to FEMA.
- Continued preparation of the CLOMR documentation.
- Receive comments on 60% design documents
- Initiated 90% design
- Coordinated Industry Day and published invitation
- Coordinated with City on pre-qualification of bidders and prepared draft resolutions for Board.

September/Critical Path Issues

- Facilitate Industry Day – 9/18/20
- Coordinate with City on Board adoption of resolutions for pre-qualification
- Continue 90% design
- Coordinate utility relocations and easements

Critical Path Issues

- McGill continues to await a response from FEMA CRC on the SOW with codes and standards references and PAR estimate of probable construction cost for Sanford and Upper Dams (submitted May 2020).